Freedom of Information Act 2000 – B&B business in rented social housing
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 
You asked:
I would like to know your full range of policies and guidance in relation to the use of rented social housing as a bed and breakfast business by your tenants and those in Housing Association accommodation. I understand that the term bed and breakfast covers a range of business and other models including those such as Air BNB. 

Answer: 

We have no specific policy on the use of our council housing for Bed and Breakfast businesses.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We do have our Conditions of Tenancy and in this we stipulate:

Residence:

This home must be your only home or main home:

            You or others must not do the following until you have written permission 

                        

*Do not use your home for any kind of business

*Do not show any business advert or sign in your home

            We will only give written permission after we have considered how the business may affect other tenants or neighbours

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

